
Coming up on FYI, the school swapping French and Spanish lessons for 
British Sign Language. Plus I chat and sing with the Hollywood 
legend. Hit me baby one more time! This is FYI, your weekly new show 
with stories that matter to you. Yeah, and we're starting off with 
an issue we know is really important to you. Climate change. Now, 
recently, scientists revealed that this February has been the 
hottest February the world has ever seen since records began.

Yeah, globally it was on average 1.7 degrees warmer than pre-
industrial levels in the 1700s before the widespread use of machines 
and technology. But what does climate change mean for our weather? 
Well, this week to mark World Meteorological Day, weather forecasts 
went out and TV channels all over the world showing what the weather 
may be like in the future if humans don't do more to control climate 
change.

From up there to down here, everything is crazy. If we don’t listen 
to scientists, things are going to be even crazier when I grow up. 
They were part of the Weather Kids campaign by the United Nations 
Development Programme to highlight what climate change is doing to 
our planet. And the forecasts were put together with help from kids 
from all around the globe.

The UK's forecast was presented by nine-year-old Jack and created 
with help from the Met Office. Here's what he said the weather might 
be like us in 2050. Long heatwaves will affect 98% of children in 
the UK. All this heat could stop us from playing outside for ages, 
but don't worry, there's still a chance of clear skies.

We'll keep you posted as we track whether adults stop wasting time 
and seriously try to tackle the problem. Because it's not just a 
weather report to us. It's our future.

Now, what do you make of this next story? According to reports, 
we've seen a company in the USA has created a robot that features 
artificial intelligence, allowing it to see, have conversations with 
people and even carry out tasks when asked. I see a red apple on a 
plate in the center of the table, a drying rack with cups and a 
plate.

It looks very cool, but there have been lots of stories about AI in 
the news recently and not all of what they seem. So is this one fake 
news or fact? Well, find out later in the show.

This week is Sign Language Week. It's held every year to raise 
awareness of British and Irish sign languages. British Sign 
Language, or BSL, has been recognised as a language by the UK 
government since 2003. Did you get to learn any BSL? So we learned a 
little bit in school. All I can remember is “Hello, how are you?” 
That's really cool.

But we didn't get to in any of my school. Well, one school in 
Suffolk has made some big changes to help the students that learn 
how to sign. They've swapped French and Spanish lessons for BSL.



British sign language is a way of communicating, using gestures, 
facial expression and body language. I love learning BSL because 
it's exactly like learning another language. Although I do like 
learning other languages and learning BSL is really important 
because you never know when you might need it. There are around 
151,000 British sign language users in the UK. Just over half of 
them are considered death.

My favourite BSL word is ‘family’. My favourite BSL word is 
‘turtle’. My favourite BSL word is ‘dog’. One thing I like about BSL 
is you can talk behind the back while learning. I like the BSL 
because I get to use my hands and I fidget a lot, so that's good for 
me. I love the BSL choir because it's a fun way to connect with 
friends and to know of people much more than you did before.

I think obviously for the children who are deaf, having that 
communication with their hearing peers is a huge benefit. Just being 
able to feel more included, not feeling left out of conversations. 
But I think also for the hearing children, it's great for them 
because they're learning a new language, a new skill. Sometimes when 
I'm at school, I use BSL to talk to deaf people.

I've got a friend that is half deaf and sometimes I have to sign to 
her because she can't hear me that well. I think more schools should 
be teaching BSL even if you're not deaf, because I have a family 
member that is deaf like how I can communicate to them.

That's amazing. I wish they do that at my school. Yeah, I think it's 
a really good idea, but if you've never had the chance to learn BSL 
or you don't feel confident talking to people who are deaf or hard 
of hearing, then check out this special FYI Guide by Dhruvi.

Now check out this next story that definitely made us go O M G. can 
you guess what this fashion designer uses to make these amazing 
dresses?

It's fish skin. Yeah. Isabelle Taylor gets the fish skin from local 
fishmongers where it would otherwise go to waste. She cleans the de-
scales and dyes it, ready to be used in her designs. That's a pretty 
cool way to help reduce food waste.

And from one mind blowing story to another. What did you make of the 
reports that a company in the USA has created a super intelligent 
robot? Well, it stopped. Can I have something to eat? Sure thing. 
Figure one can see objects, have conversations with people, and even 
work out how to perform instructions all by itself. If there's 
anything else you need help with, just let me know.

That is so cool. It's like a glimpse into the future. A bit of a 
scary glimpse. And one place I could be used in the future is in 
schools. But do you think that's a good idea? Over to the FYI News 
Club., Godwin Junior School. I think AI should sometimes be used in 
schools. But say, if it was for homework, then it shouldn't really 



be used.

I don't think AI should be used in schools because AI is not like 
humans. It can't give responses based on human thinking. I think 
that they should like to help out the teachers to like organise 
stuff. If there was a power outage and a robot was your teacher, 
then you wouldn't be able to have school. You shouldn't be able to 
have an education, which is one of our rights. In the future,

we never know if AI will bring us harm or destructive behaviour as 
well as AI now could be dangerous because of privacy and security. 
So we should have humans instead of robots. AI could help us get to 
like different planets because they can go in and they can do more 
jobs that are dangerous to humans. Maybe they could help with 
climate change, find different ways to plant things that should help 
the environment.

The biggest thing I think that AI will do is to make a food machine 
that can walk around and I would programme it to make slushies.

Thanks, guys. Now from AI to computer generated animations this 
month sees the release of Kung Fu Panda 4. And recently, I got the 
chance to chat with Jack Black, who plays Po in the film. I have to 
warn you, there is some singing coming up.

I'm not going to be the Dragon Warrior anymore. Why should we help 
you? We can take down the chameleon together. Being the Dragon 
Warrior, it's who I am. What do I know about being a spiritual 
leader? What is it you're holding a cookie. Hi, Thomas. Do you know 
that my name is actually Thomas as well?

What do you mean? My actual name is Thomas Jacob Black. It's not 
actually Jack Black. So that's one thing we have in common already. 
Already. So, first of all, congratulations on the movie. I mean, how 
does it feel to be returning as pope? Thank you for the 
congratulations. I'm just thrilled at how the movie turned out. 
Really? And I just saw it a couple of days ago and I was like, holy 
cannoli.

This thing really slaps. Well, the Kung Fu Panda series has been one 
of my favourites for a long time. And I don't want to make you feel 
old, but I'm going to. The first one came out before I was born. Oh 
my God, Thomas. So how do you and the producers keep the film so 
fresh and funny every time?

I wish I could take credit for it, but it's really the storytellers. 
We got great writers because not only is it action packed, it's got 
twists and turns. You finally met your match, Chameleon. We're not 
so different. You and I. Stand back. I'm going to kick my butt. It's 
the best feeling in the world when you're sitting in the theater and 
you're in a movie and everyone's laughing and having a good time.

It's like, hell, yeah. That's why we do it. What do you think are 
some similarities between you and Po? I've tried to meditate over 



the years because I love the idea of getting centered and finding 
inner peace. But I have a little attention deficit and I have 
trouble focusing and I have different voices going on in my head, 
just like Po did.

So I could totally relate to that. Inner peace, the inner peace, the 
inner please dinner with peace in a sesame sorbet. This is not 
working at all. What do you think is the main message of the film? 
You know, there's a lot of different themes in there. It's about 
being able to to trust new people and having the ability to to 
accept change, believing that you can change as a person.

Now, Jack, before I leave you and love you, the outro in the film 
has been in my head for days and days and days and can you sing it 
for us? I might even join you. Oh baby, baby. How was I supposed to 
know? That something wasn’t right. Oh baby baby, I shouldn't have 
had to go.

And now you're out of sight. I can't believe you got to sing with 
Jack Black. Yes. You actually sounded pretty okay. I know. He's such 
a legend. Well, I think that's pretty much all we have time for this 
week. Unless we've got time for just a bit more singing. Go on, 
then. See you next week. Bye. My loneliness is killing me, and I.

I still believe. Still believe! When I'm now with you, I lose my 
mind. Give me a song and give me a baby one more time.


